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To all, whom it may concern: 
Be it known that I, ELLIS KEENAN, Jr., a 

citizen of the United States, residing at Buf 
falo, in the county of Erie and State of New 
York, have invented a new and useful Ma 
chine for Forming Molds, of which the fol 
lowing is a specification. 
This invention relates to machines for form 

ing molds; and it has for its object to construct 
a machine of this class by means of which 
Snap-flask or bench molding may be accom 
plished more rapidly and with less expendi 
ture of power than by means now in common 
S8. 
With these ends in view the invention con 

sists in the improved construction, arrange 
ment, and combination of parts, which will be 
hereinafter fully described, and particularly 
pointed out in the claims. 

In the drawings, Figure 1 is a perspective 
view of the machine embodying my improve 
ments. Fig. 2 is a vertical sectional view of 
the same. Fig. 3 is a detail view of the oper 
ating-lever and its adjustable handle. 

Like numerals of reference indicate like 
parts in all the figures. 

1 designates the base, and 2 an upright ris 
ing from the same. Upon said upright, which 
may be constructed of ordinary gas-pipe of 
suitable dimensions, is hinged or journaled a 
frame consisting of horizontal parallel arms 
3 and 4 and a vertical connecting-piece 5. 
The upper arm 3 is provided on its under 
side with a lug 6, to which is pivoted a lever 
7. The lower arm 4 is provided on its upper 
side with a lug 8, to which is pivoted a lever 

The rear end of the lever 7 has a pivoted 
link 10, and the front end of said lever 7 is 
connected by means of a pivoted rod 11 with 
the rear end of the lever 9, the said rod 11 
extending diagonally through the frame. 

12 designates the operating-lever, which is 
bifurcated and which straddles the frame, the 
ends of the arms of said operating-lever being 
connected pivotally with a collar 32,journaled 
between flanges 33, upon the upright 2. The 
arms of said operating-lever are likewise con 
nected pivotally with the link 10. It follows 
that by depressing the front end of the oper 
ating-lever the lever 7 is actuated, its front 

end being raised. Motion is at the same time 
communicated through the rod 11 to the le 
ver 9, the front end of which is depressed. 
A weight 13 is mounted upon the rod 11 to 

restore the parts to their normal position 
when pressure upon the front end of the op 
erating-lever is no longer exerted. . . . 
The outer ends of the arms 3 and 4 are pro 

vided with perforations, forming bearings for 
a vertically-sliding rod 14. The outer or front 
end of the lever 9 is bifurcated to admit of 
the passage of said rod, which latter is pro 
vided with a collar 15, which is connected by 
means of rods or links 16 with the bifurcated 
end of the lever 9. The collar 15 is adjusta 
ble upon the rod 14, which latter may thus be 
raised or lowered. The lower end of the rod 
14 is provided with a plunger or follower 17, 
which is secured detachably upon the said 
rod, and which is to be of a size correspond 
ing with the size of the mold or flask which 
is to be operated upon. 

18 designates a bench or table, which is 
supported upon a flange 19 on the upright 2 
and upon a leg or upright 20, rising from the 
base in front of the upright 2 and at a point 
directly under the vertically-movable plun 
ger-rod. 
The front side of the vertical plate 5, which 

connects the arms 3 and 4, is provided with 
dovetailed flanges 21, forming bearings for a 
vertically-adjustable gage-plate 22. The lat 
ter is provided with a slot 23, through which 
passes the set-screw 24, by means of which 
the said gage-plate may be secured at any de 
sired adjustment. This gage-plate is for the 
purpose of limiting the downward movement 
of the front end of the operating-lever 12, 
thus regulating the extent to which the plun 
ger-rod 14 may be depressed. The front end 
of the operating-lever 12 is provided with a 
head 25, the outer edge of which has a series 
of teeth or ratchets 26. 
27 designates a handle, the end of which is 

forked and connected pivotally with the head 
25 of the operating-lever concentrically with 
the teeth or ratchets 26. In the forked end 
of the handle 27 is pivotally mounted a dog 
or pawl 28, having an outwardly-extending 
thumb-piece 29. The dog 28 normally en 
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gages one of the teeth or ratchets 26, and the 
handle may thus be adjusted with relation 
to the lever to suit the height of the operator. 
When the handle is to be lowered, the dog 28 
may be manipulated by its handle 29 to dis 
engage it from the teeth or ratchets 26. 
The operation of my invention and its ad 

Vantages will be readily understood from the 
foregoing description, faken in connection 
With the drawings hereto annexed, by those 
skilled in the art to which it appertains. 
The mold or flask is placed upon the gage 18 

directly under the plunger, which may then 
by manipulating the operating-lever be de 
pressed so as to compress the contents of the 
flask. The pressure may be very accurately 
regulated by means of the gage 22, which may 
be adjusted to regulate the extent to which 
the lever shall be permitted to descend. It 
will be observed that the handle of the oper 
ating-lever is located directly over the head 
of the operator, who will thus have a direct 
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downward pull, which is much easier and 
more convenient than when the operating 
lever is located to one side of the operator. 
The general construction of the machine is 

simple and inexpensive, and it may be easily 
operated with satisfactory results. While the 
Operator is placing sand in the flask he may 
swing the frame, with the operating mechan 
ism, out of the Way. Set-screws, as 35, may, 
however, be provided for retaining it securely 
in position. . 

Having thus described my invention, I 
claim 

1. The combination of an upright, a rect 
angular frame journaled at the upper end of 
the same, the levers pivoted to lugs on the 
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upper and under sides of the bottom and 
top pieces of said frame, respectively, a di 
agonal rod connecting the outer or front end 
of the upper lever with the inner or rear end 
of the lower lever, the bifurcated operating 
lever pivoted to a collar journaled upon the 
upright, the link connecting the said bifur 
cated operating-lever with the rear end of 
the lever pivoted to the top bar of the frame, 
a plunger-rod sliding vertically in perfora 
tions at the outer ends of the top and bot 
tom frame-bars, the links connecting said 
plunger-rod with the front end of the lever 
pivoted to the bottom frame-bar, the plunger 
or follower secured detachably at the lower 
end of the plunger-rod, and a bench arranged 
under the frame containing the operating 
mechanism, substantially as set forth. 

2. In a machine of the class describel, the 
combination of the frame, the bifurcated op erating-lever, a vertically-reciprocating plun 
ger-rod having an adjustable collar, and links 
connecting the said collar with a lever actu 
ated by the operating-lever by means of the 

intermediate mechanism, substantially as de 
scribed. - 

3. In a machine of the class described, the 
combination of the frame, the operating-le 
ver, the vertically-movable plunger-rod, the 
levers pivoted to the under and upper sides 
of the top and bottom bars of the frame, re 
spectively, the link connecting the upper le 
ver with the operating-lever, the links con 
necting the lower lever with the plunger-rod, 
a rod connecting the outer and inner ends 
of the upper and lower levers, respectively, 
and a weight mounted upon said connect 
ing-rod to restore the operating-lever to its 
normal position, substantially as set forth. 

4. In a machine of the class described, the 
combination of the frame, the vertically-mov 
able plunger-rod, the bifurcated operatiug 
lever straddling the frame, the intermediate 
mechanism connecting the said operating 
lever with the plunger-rod, the teeth or ratch 
ets formed upon a head at the front end of 
the operating - lever, the handle connected 
pivotally with the latter, and the dog or pawl 
pivoted to the handle and engaging the said 
teeth or ratchets, substantially as and for the 
purpose set forth. 

5. In a machine of the class described, the 
combination, with an upright, of a frame 
journaled at the upper end of the same, a 
vertically-movable plunger-rod in Said frame, 
having a follower at its lower end, and op 
erating mechanism comprising a lever piv 
oted to a collar journaled upon the upright 
and suitable connections, substantially as set 
forth. 

6. In a machine of the class described, the 
combination of the upright, the frame con 
sisting of the arms 3 4 and connecting-piece 

( 

5, journaled on the upright, the plunger-rod 
14, working through the arms 34, and the op 
erating mechanism for the plunger-rod, lo 
cated within the space inclosed by the parts 
3, 4, and 5, as set forth. 

7. In a machine of the class described, the 
combination of the upright, the frame con 
sisting of the arms 3 4 and connecting-piece 
5, journaled on the upright, the plunger-rod 
14, Working through the arms 34, the operat 
ing-lever 12, connected pivotally to a collar 
32, journaled upon the upright, and toggle 
joint mechanism located within the space in 
closed by the parts 3, 4, and 5 and connect 
ing the operating-lever 12 with the plunger 
rod 14, as set forth. 
In testimony that I claim the foregoing as 

my own. I have hereto affixed my signature 
in presence of two witnesses. 

ELLIS KEENAN, JR. Witnesses: 
CHAs. MURTIZER, 
GEORGE.J. KEENAN. 
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